
Kensington Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes 
Date:   Wednesday, January 15, 2014 
Time:    Meeting start at 6:00 
Location:   Kensington Carter Reality 
Attendees:   Jodi Lefebvre, Donna Carter, Leslie Del Sesto, Sarah Hoffmaster 
 Kelsey Plourde (to discuss summer camp) 
 Absent – Janet Bunnell 
   
 
 
Business discussed: 
 
1.  Welcome Sarah Hoffmaster as a new member to the Recreation Committee!   
 
2.  Summer Camp –  
 a.  Hours – Drop off between 8 and 8:30 pick up 2:00 and 4:00 for extended day. 
 b.  There will be 6 themed weeks this year – Kelsey to work on themes. 

c.  Bus for Field trips – Bus company is very expensive.  Leslie to contact Carin’s 
Caravans to see if they can do a better rate.  Can they transport children?  Do they 
have proper insurance? 
d.  Bouncy House days – Donna to contact Airzone for rates. 
e.  School use form – Jodi to complete form so that the campers can use the 
school multi purpose room more frequently. 

 
3.  Turkey Raffle – Sharee & Dave of Boogalow’s had a Thanksgiving Day raffle for a 
Jamaican Smoked Turkey.  They donated $227.00 to the Kensington Recreation 
Committee for the Fireworks Fund!  
 
4. Kensington Senior Social – It was proposed that we hold a Senior Social at the Grange 
Hall in April or May.  Coffee, Tea, and Baked goods will be served.  They can talk about 
old times and socialize.  We will spread the word as well as Jim and Joan Webber.  We 
will contact the Community News to spread the word. 
 
5. Father / Daughter Dance – Friday 2/14/14.   

a.  Jodi booked with the Legion.   
b.  Boogalow’s to do an ice cream bar (they charge $2.95 per ice cream) Each 
ticket to include an ice cream.  We will pay Boogalow’s and let them know the 
number of tickets sold before the event. 
c.  Jodi completed the flyer with Amy Sanderson and ordered some signage. 
d.  We still have lots of tickets (business cards) from last year to sell. 
e.  We will order 8 pizzas to be sold at $1 per slice. 
f.  Tickets will be $20 per ticket.  $5 each additional child.  $30 max family. 
g.  We will provide water 
h.  NO balloons – the kids end up fighting over them and sucking the hellium. 

 
 



6. It was agreed that we would give Kelsey Plourde, our camp coordinator, a raise this 
year.  The raise would be an agreed upon amount to be paid for the preliminary work that 
she does before camp starts.  This amount will be paid once the registration deadline 
comes and the camp payments arrive. 
 
7.  Next meeting to be held Wednesday February 5th at 6:00PM at Kensington Country 
Store 


